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It's a Matter of "Principal" 

 
In an era of constant distractions in the form of cell phones, Ipads, and 
televisions for even young children, it is hardly surprising to discover 
that many students have not learned to self-regulate their academic 
studying very well. I remember a story when I was a teacher having a 
student who was infatuated with MTV.  An important math test was 
two weeks away, and I was told by her parents that she had begun to 

study while listening to popular music "to relax her." The student had not set any study goals 
for herself-instead she simply tells herself to do as well as she can on the test. She did not 
review school work each night, nor did she use any specific learning strategies for condensing 
and memorizing important material and did not plan out her study time, so she ended up 
cramming for a few hours before the test. She had only vague self-evaluative skills and could 
not gauge her academic preparation accurately.  In conversation with her, she explained her 
learning difficulties to an inherent lack of mathematical ability and was very defensive about 
her poor study methods. However, she did not ask for help from others because she was afraid 
of "looking silly or unintelligent.”  She found studying to be anxiety-provoking, had little self-
confidence in achieving success, and saw little intrinsic value in acquiring mathematical 
skills.  Does this type of story sound overly familiar?  Over the years teachers have sought to 
understand students like the one I taught.  Through research, educators know that self-
regulated learning such as goal setting, strategy use, and self-evaluation, can be learned from 
instruction and modeled by parents, and teachers.  I have been so impressed with our teachers 
as many have found ways to teach these important skills through their lessons.  Students are 
constantly being asked to think about their thinking then explain their thinking.  Over the past 
two weeks, students participate in our modified Student led conferences with teachers sending 
home student work or highighting work posted on FreshGrade/Digital Portfolios and we hope 
your child was able to share with you the type of core competency skills and content that your 
child has mastered and areas that they continue to work on.  Our goal in the school is to teach 
self-regulation learning so students can focus on how they activate, alter, and sustain specific 
learning practices in social as well as solitary contexts.  In an era when these essential qualities 
for lifelong learning are absent in many students, teaching self-regulated learning processes in 
school is especially relevant. 
 
Warm Regards, 
Kelly Chow 



 

School Communication 

 

 
1 - Bike to School Week May 31 - June 4th 

Inman is celebrating Bike to School Week again from May 31 to June 4! We’re encouraging students and families to use active 
transportation for their trips to school all week - walking, biking, scootering, skateboarding, and using mobility aids all help 

reduce congestion in our school neighbourhood and help students arrive at school energized and ready to learn. 

 
2 - Are You Leaving Inman Next Year?  

If you know you will be moving out of the Inman area and will be changing schools for the 
2021/2022 school year, please call the office at 604-296-9016 to let us know as soon as 

possible.  We need this information to help with the organization of classes for next 
year.  Thank you. 

 

 
Parents occasionally wish to make special requests for their 
child’s classroom placement. If you wish to make a specific 
placement request for your son/daughter, please email Mr. 
Chow by June 11, 2021.  As you prepare your request, please 
keep in mind that requests must be related to your child’s 
specific learning needs and style without mentioning specific teachers.  Please understand 
that due to the many placement factors and the allowable class size and class composition 
guidelines, we may not be able to accommodate your request. 
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